Good morning.
Thank you very much for giving me the opportunity to make this oral submission. I would like to thank the Committee for its rigorous oversight of the work performed by the Department in implementing Land Reform especially in the area of Land Restitution. I think it is incredible that an ordinary citizen like my self can be given this opportunity in our Democracy. 

Unlike most of the submissions you will hear today, this is a private submission but I believe that some of the points I raise have wider implications. I would argue, that the personal is political. My interest in the progress around the current Bill started when I began piecing together my family’s history in South Africa. I am a descendant of exiles and slaves brought to the Cape by the Dutch and we have been here for more than 300 years. I was born and grew up in Woodstock and my childhood was dominated by the impending declaration of Woodstock as a Whites Only neighbourhood and that it would go the route of the razing of District Six. I went to Chapel Street Primary School and Harold Cressy High School. Both in District Six. I watched District Six come down and tried to get on with being a child. The bulk of my family lived in District Six, Woodstock, Walmer Estate and the Bokaap. I’ve spent hundreds of hours in the National Archives assembling documentation to create a legacy for my children so that they will grow up knowing who they are. The restitution of lands lost through unfair and discriminatory is integral to the restoration of identity. It is a cornerstone of democracy. A citizenry that does not know itself, it’s heritage, is rudderless.

 So. On to the business at hand.

 In the course of my research I discovered that my family prospered at the Cape during the last half of the 19th Century and that my great grandfather and his brother had left a substantial legacy in their ownership of residential properties in District Six as well as commercial properties on Hanover Street. By the turn of the 20th Century, he had left South Africa for England where he was having his children educated. Why he had left and what had happened to his legacy when our family returned to the Cape, is what inspired me to start my research. I discovered a micro-history of the evolution of racial capitalism in South Africa and the centrality that land ownership, or access to it, plays in the political process. Because this occurred before the 1913 Land Act, I did not even consider submitting a claim because I just didn’t have the wherewithal to and it was excluded, constitutionally. The current Bill, which we hope will extend the deadline for submissions, gives me  hope to submit a claim. The appeals by the Khoisan community to address the 1913 cut-off date also gives me hope and so I wrote the following:
